
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 

Newsletter 12 t h Apri l  2019 

Issue 13 

St. Andrew’s C of E Junior School Newsletter 

Headteacher’s Message 

Diary Dates 
 

Mon 29th April  

SCHOOL REOPENS 

(no after school 

activity clubs all week)  

 

Mon 6th May 

May Day Bank Holiday 

School closed 
 

Tues 7th May 

After school activity 

clubs restart 

 

 Mon 13th – Thurs 

16th May 

** SATS week ** 

ALL Yr 6 children 

MUST attend school 

this week 
 

Fri 24th May 

Always Assembly 

2.45pm 

 

Fri 24th May 

SCHOOL CLOSES 

FOR HALF TERM 
  
Our “Summer Term 
Diary Dates” has more 
details about events 
next term – it’s also on 
the school website 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher: Mrs K. Smith 

admin@standrews.ca lderdale.sch.uk  

We’ve had such a lovely term! The children have been involved in so many fabulous 

activities: 

 Safer Internet Day 

 Raising funds for Calderdale Smartmove 

 World Book Day 

 Better Living Day 

 Visits to Yorkshire Sculpture Park 

 Science Week 

 Comic Relief Day 

 Mara Week 

 Year 6 showing their Formula 1 cars to our Reception children 

to name just a few.  It makes us all really happy to see the children having so many 

positive experiences.  We’ve worked hard and enjoyed our time together.  I hope 

that you all have a well-earned rest over the Easter holidays.  I will look forward to 

seeing you all on Monday 29th April.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Easter Family Learning fun 
Our Easter Family Learning event was another huge success with 10 families 

joining us to create Easter baskets and spring animals. The children had fun 

gluing, sticking and creating a take home basket in the hope of being able to fill 

them with eggs next week! These events are free sessions provided by Calderdale 

Family Learning Services and run by Denise Okuhaba & Mrs Brearley. Keep a look 

out on our newsletters for upcoming events. Our final session for this year is on 

Thursday 20th June. 
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Dear God, 

Thank you for the 
world so sweet 

Thank you for the 
food we eat 

Thank you for the 
birds that sing 

Thank you God for 
everything. 

Amen 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Page 2 of 2  School Newsletter 

Mara fundraising 
The children have been busy continuing their fundraising efforts for our Tanzania 

project. Class Italy have been particularly busy, - between them they have organised 

a whole range of fundraising activities including selling buns and lemonade, painting 

portraits, organising games, putting on a play and running a raffle! In total they have 

raised an amazing £173. What a great team! Class Ireland have also been busy and 

produced some beautiful African artwork to sell to their parents for their 

fundraising effort. 

 A special mention this week goes to Emily in Year 6 who organised a bun sale at 

church and raised over £127 - what a fantastic effort! Well done Emily  
 

 

CAP Money Course 
 

The CAP (Christians Against Poverty) 

Money Course is a free course to help 

you get to grips with your finances so 

you can budget, save and prevent debt. 

The next four week course will be held 

at Café 139 in Brighouse starting on 

30th April. If you are interested in 

finding out more or booking a place 

please phone 0782 1513347.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Easter Assembly 

 

REMINDER  
 

Please remember 

there are no after 

school activity clubs 

during  the first 

week back after 

Easter (apart from 

Touch Typing). New 

clubs will start on  

Tuesday 7th May. 
 

  
 

We keep our children safe by… 
learning about our Christian value of 

Justice and the rule of law. Children have 

been learning about the importance of 

rules to keep us safe; rules at school and 

rules in society.   

 

This week the Year 4 children lead a lovely Easter Service 

for the whole school. They conducted a presentation after 

taking part in some role play and acting which furthered 

their understanding of the Easter story. They also 

produced some very artistic comic strips - what talented 

children! 

and on the subject of rules… 

Please ensure you do not park on the zig zag 

lines at the front of school. We have had a 

report of a black car with reg no  
 

YJ05 HWU  
parking here illegally  

 

  

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj2lMmTosDhAhWmx4UKHb1iCMgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://capuk.org/connect/keep-up-to-date/latest-news/the-new-look-cap-money-course-has-arrived&psig=AOvVaw08wUp3Smzslx3ZY1MU2mVA&ust=1554805002727178
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjgwI6zisPhAhVLrxoKHQjWDIAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.justiceinschools.org/&psig=AOvVaw3pTtrv7CB--WEmlZNORDAu&ust=1554901693945272

